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Noreen Moon-Ng
P.O. Box 700190

Kapolei, HI 96709-0190

Email nmoon-ng@medicaid.dhs.state.hi.us

Re:  Comments on State’s Request for Section 1115 a
Aloha Ms Moon-Ng:


I congratulate the State’s effort to expand and simplify Quest services, believing that this is generally an improvement over current eligible services.  I await to hear other views before making a definitive judgment on the matter.


I would like to invite the State to take another step in expanding its vision of health care by shifting some of its focus away from the concentrated health of individuals to looking at the care of healthy families.  I believe the State should be examining opportunities of treating family “nests” in appreciating that an individuals illness derives, to a large extent by the conditions within which that individual lives.  If we could change conditions, we would increase our capacity to change attitudes.  Through the combination of these two “points of the base of the triangle”, i.e., point A - attitudes and point C - conditions, we would be able to make more effective changes at the top of that triangle, point B – behavior.   


I suggest that the general basis for most of the chronic illnesses found in the community is due to Behavior as fashioned by Attitudes and Conditions in which an individual is surrounded.  That surrounding is the family, generally.


If we examine an average individual who suffers from a chronic illness, for example, obesity, diabetes, or heart disease, what we will find is that the family members who live in the same household either suffer from the same disease, are in a state of pre-disease, or had similar and related disease prior to death.  Encouraging a person to make life-style changes without the family in which he lives not making such changes, is an almost impossible task for that individual for psychological, cultural, social, historical and economic reasons.  


I fully appreciate the legal barriers regarding health care and the individualized treatment accorded such care.  I’m sure, however, that with adequate imagination, we can easily overcome those constraints such as individual consents and waivers, such that health care can be made a family affair, and when done appropriately, we would be able to harness the strength in families pulling together to aid one another in improved health. 


Thank you for this opportunity to share this view with your office.







Mahalo,







Poka Laenui, Executive Director







Wai`anae Coast Community Mental Health Center
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